By Speed Post
No. DGT- 40 { 6 )/ De-affiliation/2016-TC {Telengana)

Government of India
Ministry of Skill Development and Entrepreneurship
Directorate General of Training

Room.no.105, 1st Floor
Employment Exchange Building, Pusa,
New Delhi-110012, Dated 13.08.2018
To,

\/” The Commissioner, Employment & Training,
D / Block, 3rd & 4th Floors, BRK
Bhawan, Tankbund Road, Hyderabad, Telengana

Subject: 1.Seeking clarification from S/D for cases (Suhana Pvt IT! & Venus Pvt ITI).
Reference court case compliance of common judgement dated 07.08.2017 passed by the
Hon'ble the Acting chief Justice Ramesh Ranganathan and the Hon’ble Ms. Justice J.Uma Devi in
W.A. Nos.979,983,989,990 & 991 of 2017 & WP.N0s.21279,21282,21283,21153 & 21181 of 2017-
regarding.

2. DGT letter no. DGT-HC034/1/2017-0/0 DD {TC)-Part (1), dated 11" Sept 2016/2017.

Sir,

Kindly refer the above matter wherein this office had forwarded the shortcomings/Remarks of
08 Private ITIs of your State vide letter no DGT-HC034/1/2017-O/o DD (TC)-Part (1) dated 11" Sept 2017.
These 8 ITls, as well as Vidhayarti & Rajiv Gandhi Pvt ITI, were asked to rectify the deficiencies within
three weeks fram receipt of the said letter, These 10(8+2) ITls were also asked to intimate this office
that they have complied with the deficiencies pointed out in that report. Hon’ble court had given them
10 weeks’ time for intimate in the matter.

In this regard, it is to inform you that, two more Pvt. ITls Suhana Pvt ITI & Venus Pvt ITI have
now informed this office vide letter no. nil dated 19.06.2018 that they have rectified the deficiency
{(copy of letter attached).

You are also requested to get these 02 Institutes re-inspected as per decision of Hon’ble High
Court of Hyderabad (copy of judgment attached) & inform DGT regarding the decision for de-affiliation
of these 02 ITls so that necessary action initiated accordingly, at the earliest in order to comply with
Hon’ble High Court judgment.

The reply of 02 ITl{s) (Vidyarthi Pvt. ITI & Rajiv Gandhi Pvt. [Tl) received at DGT along with
remarks of these 02 ITls & main inspection report / comments were forwarded to your office vide letter
no DGT-40(6)/De-affiliation/2016-TC (Telangana) dated 03.05.2018.

In addition to above; two more Pvt ITls Suhana & Venus Pvt ITI have also now submitted their
reply alongwith the compliance,

You are requested to get these 4 ITls re-inspected (as per the decision of Hon’ble High court of
AP, & inform DGT regarding your observation/comments regarding de-affiliation of these ITls at the
earliest,

Based on your recommendation, DGT would initiate further necessary action in the matter of
de-affiliation of these 04 ITls.

Yours faithfully

N
Lo |2
{CH.Ra’vi))

Joint Director Training

Email — ravi.chilukoti@gov.in

Copyfto:-
/Suhana Pvt ITl, Hanamkonda Warangal, Telangana-506007. QLN

. Venus Privte ITl, Hanamkonda, Warangal, Telangana-506007

Lol
(Punita Bhatia)
0 /C, Deputy Director of Training
E-mail-: punita.bhatia@nic.in
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